## OFFICE OF THE FACULTY COUNCIL



## THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS AT AUSTIN

P. O. BOX 7816 • Austin, TX 78713-7816 (512) 471-5934 • Fax: (512) 471-5984 • http://www.utexas.edu/faculty/council

May 3, 2016

President Gregory L. Fenves The University of Texas at Austin MAI 400 Campus Mail Code: G3400

Dear President Fenves:

Enclosed for your information is a Faculty Council proposal to cancel the summer meetings of the 2015-16 Faculty Council (D 14519), which was approved by the Faculty Council by no-protest on April 29, 2016.

Please let me know if you have questions or concerns regarding this action.

Sincerely,

Hillary Hart, Secretary

General Faculty and Faculty Council

HH:dlr

Enclosure

Enclosure

xc: Gregory Fenves, provost
Janet Dukerich, sr. vice provost
Patricia Ohlendorf, vice president, legal affairs

Electronic copies via email:

Carol Longoria, assistant deputy to the president Beverly Hurst, assistant to Vice President Ohlendorf Lydia Cornell, assistant to Senior Vice Provost Dukerich Del Watson, assistant to Janet Dukerich

## DOCUMENTS OF THE GENERAL FACULTY

## CANCELLATION OF SUMMER MEETINGS OF THE FACULTY COUNCIL

In accordance with the rules of the Faculty Council, Hillary Hart, chair, has accepted the recommendation of the Executive Committee that the regular meetings of the Faculty Council scheduled for June 20, July 18, and August 15, 2016, be cancelled, with the understanding that special meetings will be called if warranted.

If no objection is filed with the Office of the General Faculty by the date specified below, the legislation will be held to have been approved by the Faculty Council. If an objection is filed within the prescribed period, the legislation will be presented to the Faculty Council at its meeting on May 2, 2016. The objection, with reasons, must be signed by a member of the Faculty Council.

To be counted, a protest must be received in the Office of the General Faculty by April 29, 2016.

Hillary Hart, Secretary

General Faculty and Faculty Council